







APRIL 1, 2003 

     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, April 1, 2003 in the Trustees room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Koczak, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Toner and Ms. Banks (10) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     Mr. Francis J. DeAscanis passed the gavel to the newly elected president, 
Mr. Henry F. Gambacorta. 
     The meeting began with a moment of silence. 

     The calendar was updated adding an Outreach Meeting, April 14th at 7:00 p.m. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Centerpoint—The Hangar:  
     Mr. Indellini has spoken with Mr. McConnell to let him know what is happening with the parcel he is interested in. 

     Mr. Indellini also spoke of the group working on “SAVE THE HANGAR” and 

Ms. Sally Monigle and Ms. Jan Churchill both being in attendance, Ms. Monigle spoke that Mr. Rob Howard has been contacted to do a structural study of the building and 

Dr. David Ames of the University of Delaware along with two graduate students to do a documentation of the hangars truss system.  The structural study would cost $950.00 and the Property Development Committee, at their meeting recommended that the Board not fund this study.  After further discussion a motion was made that the Board accept the recommendation of PDC not to fund this structural study as it was made clear to the

“Save the Hangar Group” in the beginning that the Board would not fund any studies. 

The Board vote was 4 yes, 6 no.
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April 1, 2003’

Ferry Cut-off—Professional Center: 

     VanDemark and Lynch has presented a proposal to sub-divide the property into parcels at a cost of $9,200.00.  The Board approved this survey and sub-division plan. 

Washington Greene: 
     A very involved and detailed discussion took place on the presentation having been made at the Property Development Committee meeting by Mr. Domenick Michini of Coldwell Bankers Commercial, on marketing the Washington Green parcel. His proposal being 6% in advance of a 10 year lease with exclusive rights.  
     The Board rejected the exclusive rights part and will contact other realtors. 

     The matter of the parcel being zoned for funeral home was discussed and want the realtor to open his search for a business to comply with the suggested “Comprehensive Plan” to be institutional or mixed use and the Board would try to accommodate with an application for a zoning change.  The Board still has the final say on what would be put on this parcel. 

Basin Road Property: 
     Mrs. Carmella Gibellino-Schultz, T/A Skin Care School and Center, has been in contact with Mr. Indellini and PDC will attempt to work out terms etc., acceptable to both parties.

New Castle Family Care  (St. Francis Site at Professional Center): 

     Working with Dr. Phyllis Phillips James and her attorney on a lease, if not completed by April 30th, will extend the present lease until new one is finalized. 

     Ms. Banks reminded PDC that a $1,000.00 maintenance item exists in the present lease and should possibly continue.

New Castle Sailing Club: 
     Appraisal was given and Mr. Lane has information from Brosius-Eliason Company on the land ownership question at the foot of Third Street which will be forwarded by letter to the Mayor and City Council 





‘SEE EXHIBIT ‘A’’
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April 1, 2003. 

Penn Mart Easement: 
     Discussion on amount of space is needed by Artesian for their project.  Will go on the formula DEL DOT uses for a temporary easement. 

Twin Span:
     PDC had a meeting with Mr. Geddes and Twin Span will take care of the triangle maintenance including the swail. 

     Mr. Geddes will also follow up on the signature on the set of plans. 

     Twin Span has supplied only 2 remote controls for the gate at Glebe Road.  We understand through Mr. Jeff Bergstrom that each police car as well as each piece of fire apparatus needs one.  Mr. Indellini will talk with the City. 

Old City Garage—Fourth & Chestnut Street: 
     Since the City election will be this month, and the Board has heard nothing from the City on the return of this parcel, a letter will be sent to Mayor and City Council immediately. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 

     Opening Day for Little League is scheduled for April 12th, weather permitting. 

     Little League still hope to light the fields this year. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  
     Dumpster behind Wilmington Trust is still an issue.  Mr. Confer wants something done to hide it. 

     Mr. Toner reported that the walkway between the Sailing Club and the Range Light needs attention.
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April 1, 2003 

FINANCE COMMITTEE: 

                           Quarterly Meeting, April 23, 2003. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE: 
 



No report. 

     Ms. Banks questioned why the Board ever approved funding restoration of the Rogers painting, which was done last month. 

     Also the large mirror stored in the basement of the Library was given to the Trustees from the Century Club.  Mr. Lane reported the Library would like to sell it and apply the proceeds to the restoration of the painting. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 





No report

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Wilson reported. 

     Meeting to be held on April 22nd at 7:00 p.m. in the Old Town Hall. 

     All current members of the committee were re-appointed. 

BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 

     A meeting will be held  with members of the Historical Society and Paragon Engineering on Wednesday April 9th at 4:00 p.m. 
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April 1, 2003 
BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT:  Ms. Banks reporting. 

     Beautification Committee has asked for permission to tag the trees in the Park with the names of the different types.  Also has inquired if the Board would like plantings around the parking lot on Third Street.  It was decided that the Board would like to see a sketch of what is proposed. 
     New nets are needed on the tennis courts. 

     A letter and a proposal was received from the City regarding a hand carved sign suggested for Battery Park.  Will contact all members of the committee before making a decision on the sign which would cost $1,200.00. 

FIRE STATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Koczak reporting.    

     Steering Committee of the Fire Company has a meeting scheduled to which Mr. Koczak will be attending. 

COMMUNICATIONS:  
     Ms. Banks reported that a number of thank-you notes were received from students as well as parents with the applications for scholarships. 

     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned to an executive session. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
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April 1, 2003

     Following the executive session, the meeting was again called to order: 

     The Executive Session held on the candidates submitted by the committee for the position of Executive Secretary, the following motion was made: 

     “To vote on the 2 candidates at the May meeting, taking into consideration the recommendation of the committee, also have members of the Board try to get to know the candidates and the vote to be all 13 members.  Paper ballots will be used with 3 spaces, the two names and none of the above.  If a member of the Board is unable to attend the meeting, they may vote absentee.” 

     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary  

